Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for December 18, 2023
[bookmark: _GoBack]Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our November 27 Board Meeting:

The month of December has been extremely busy and we’ve had a few super weeks of instruction. Our boys basketball team is off to a great start and our cheer team has also had some stellar success as they qualified for a national tournament in Florida. Our band recently participated in the Governor’s Inauguration Parade. It went very well!

We continue to have the following items “on the front burner” and are working diligently on these:
- Completion and final “wrap up” and complete final punch list for the HS HVAC project.
- We are awaiting 3 new school buses that we hope arrive no later than the end of January.
- We are in the process of potentially getting a new alternative school facility set up. 
	
A sampling of Superintendent activities over the last several weeks:

Fri. Dec. 1st:		- Attended KREA Zoom meeting
Sun. Dec. 3rd-5th:	- Attended the state Supt Conference in Louisville
Wed. Dec. 6th:	 	- Attended GRREC Supt meeting in Bowling Green
Thur. Dec. 7th:		- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group Meeting
- Attended West Hopkins Industries Board meeting
Mon. Dec. 11th:	- Attended/watched National Weather Service Zoom update
Tue. Dec. 12th: 	- Attended the Governor’s Inaugural Parade 
Wed. Dec. 13th:	- Attended WKEC Supt meeting in Eddyville

On the radar for the coming month: 
	- Continue to be visible and available in our schools and our community
	- Attend regular DS Rotary Meetings
	- Attend both WKEC and GRREC scheduled meetings 
	
